West Galveston Island Property Owners Association

Board Meeting

July 21, 2012

West Galveston Island Property Owners Association Board Meeting was called to order at 9:00 a.m. by Jerry Mohn, President.  A quorum was established by the attendance of Directors: Peggy Zahler – Spanish Grant Bay, Lee Slataper – Pirates Beach, Boyd Carr – Isla Del Sol, Lee Petros – Pointe West, Al Galli - Jamaica Beach, Bruce Reinhart – Beachside Village, Tom Boothe – Condominiums, Alice Lincecum – Terramar, Clay Lewis – Sportsman Road, and Jeff Southland – Dunes of the West Beach.  Susan Gonzales – CKM Property Management recording secretary was present.

Jerry Mohn recognized Johnson Space Center Federal Credit Union as well as Coastal Solutions, Operations Integrity, GARM, Better Homes & Garden Gary Greene, Sand ‘N Sea, and new sponsor Susan Henry Photography.

Jerry Mohn acknowledged officials Mayor Lewis Rosen, Code Enforcement Officer Bill Heer and Marie Robb for City Council District 6, 

Candidates were present and said a few words from Michele Slaughter and George Young, both running for Judge positions.

The minutes were reviewed.  Motion by Peggy Zahler and seconded by Tom Boothe, the Board approved the June minutes.

The financial reports were reviewed and approved.  Motion by Tom Boothe and seconded by Clay Lewis, the financial and collection reports were accepted.

GARM Report – Claire Reiswerg, President of GARM stated the organization was formed in 2004 to assure rentals would be good neighbors.  Please call 409-682-3603 for a response by an off duty Galveston Police Officer 24-7.  GARM membership can be a rental agencies or individual.

Peggy Zahler stated that it is important to come together on Security issues – to work together to keep us all safe.  The most important things are our safety and security and being there for each other.

Westender Newsletter: www.westender.com. Peggy Zahler gave an update on the newsletter and the type of information they are seeking for the upcoming issue.
District 6 Happenings: City Council Member Marie Robb stated the City is working on the Budget and focusing on the infrastructure, expect to finalize the budget in August.    Marie stated she will always be available and can be reached on her cell at 409-256-4518.

Parks Board of Trustees:

Dr. Craig Brown, Chair of the Parks Board and Deputy Director Mario Rabago
Dr. Craig Brown stated that the Parks Board is a separate entity established by the State of Texas, operates with a nine member appointed Board.  These members are appointed by the City Council.  The Parks Board responsibility is to promote island, market island and bring tourism to the island.  The Parks Board manages the beach those that are ordained by the City of Galveston.  The Parks Board has a $15 million annual budget.

The Parks Board only manages the following: Stewart Beach, East Beach, three Pocket Parks, Delanera RV Park, Seawolf Park, County Beaches & Seawall Beaches.  The Parks Board manages several parks that offer restrooms, showers, concessionaires and other amenities to enhance visitors’ experience.

The cleaning of the west end beaches started as a courtesy year ago even though the west end was not the Parks Board responsibility.  The PB has had an increase in the need to maintain the beaches under there responsibility due to increase of tourism.  Demand is more than PB has ever had and also the increase amount of seaweed is the worst ever.  Also the strain of IKE on the PB financials has had a high impact on the PB.

PB had talked about trash pick up and seaweed removal and this has been tabled.  Now PB is looking at reducing the amount of services but continuing on the west end.

Seaward of high tide line is state property.  The Severance Case has had an affect on defining private and public lands and who can be allowed to maintain the beach.  This issue will have to be resolved shortly since it has budget implications and we are finalizing the budget.

Marie Rabago has worked for the Parks Board since 1977 and she directly manages the beaches.  Maintains all beaches except Jamaica Beach and Galveston State Park.  They hand pick trash up – north and south of the seawall, maintains garbage cans on the seawall.  They remove 3 million pounds of garbage a year.  They do large debris removal, dead animals, seawall access ramps, crossovers on the seawall, beach parking lots at beach parks, place life guard towers, fleet maintenance, emergency preparedness, special events support with 18 full time employees.

Ike destroyed all of the Parks Board equipment in 2009 and all were replaced at the same time.  The replacement occurred all at one time causing future budgeting issues.  There will be no staggering of replacement due to this replacement.

Survey – includes west of Seawall and east beach.  The survey was a partnership with WGIPOA and other Associations.  It will be an annual survey. 
Erosion Response Plan (ERP):  The City submitted the plan to the GLO, who approved it.  The ERP was placed in the Texas Register on July 20 and the public has 30 days to make any remarks.

Windstorm Insurance:  The Texas Windstorm Insurance Association (TWIA) will be meeting in Galveston at the Moody Gardens Hotel on August 7.  The group was encouraged to speak at the public comment time mainly to protest any type of consideration for rate increases.

Severance Case – A meeting with the General Land Office and the City of Galveston has been set up to seek help in resolving what property owner associations can and cannot do.
Meeting adjourned at 10:40 a.m.

Susan Gonzales

Recording Secretary

